
Refiners Meeting  June 2, 2020 

Sam B. – There are a few things that I want to go over with updates on the COVID-19 virus and 

the BLM and then we will get updates from the people out in the field.  The BLM is still 

injecting BLM product into high purity wells.  We are still following that protocol.  We are still 

accepting gas from refineries.  Thank you for working with the BLM to maintain composition 

and pressure on the BLM pipeline, I appreciate you working with my folks to make that happen.  

We are monitoring the changing plans and return to office policy.  We are starting to see in some 

places restaurants and things like that opening.  Here in Texas we are very cautiously watching 

what is going on.  Again, we are hearing policy coming down from the BLM we are still status 

quo this week.  We are also hearing more and more of change that is coming so possibly we will 

see some relaxing of conditions next week.  Our discussions on outage dates are still potentially 

doing something in July but it could potentially be pushed out.  Our current date is mid-July.  As 

the conditions change or as we can bring contractors on site, it may be a little bit further out, but 

we will keep everyone updated as we know more and monitor the situation.  Those are the new 

highlights, with what we see coming some of the potential changes that we see are a self-check 

for all our employees.  If folks are sick or have a fever they are not allowed to come into the 

office, we do not have that policy yet, but we may see something next week.  I think now we will 

go out to the field.   

Rodney C. – Everything on the pipeline is good.  We are doing meter checks and sample bottle 

collections this month.  There are some scheduled for tomorrow.  We are going to go with the 

same schedule we had before this all started.   

Sam B. – Mark Welch anything from the Engineering group? 

Martin M. – I do not believe so; Mark is on the line trying to figure out some computer issues 

we are having.   

Sam B. – I know there have been some issues with reporting, so I hope we are getting the reports 

out to all the storage holders. 

Martin M. – We had a question this morning.  They are updating software and we are frantically 

working on it.   

Sam B. – So, for those who are not getting their usual data the BLM is aware of it and we are 

working on it.  Is there anything else to share with our storage holders this morning? 

NONE. 

Are there any questions from the group? 

NONE. 

Sam B.-Hearing none we will continue to have these meetings and give updates as they are 

available.  Thank you again, I know these are short calls, but I appreciate the participation. 


